
 

 

 
PRESIDENT:   Campbell Palfrey     0431 181 713 SOCIAL CONVENOR Claire Gay 0404 764 186 
SECRETARY:   Beth Kennelly          0448 278 415 CLUB CAPTAIN:  Max Crowe 0438 447 259 
TREASURER:   Mike Hodge 0418 100 751 JUNIOR CONVENOR/COACH Tony Blom 0404128323 
 

Club Location:  DeBomford Lane, Geilston Bay  TAS  7015 
Postal Address:  PO Box 39, Lindisfarne   TAS   7015 

Phone:  0418 100 751 
Email: contactgbtc@gmail.com  

Website:   www.tennis.com.au/geilstonbay  
Remember to like our Facebook Page 

https://www.facebook.com/GeilstonBayTennisClub 

ABN:  52 322 511 359 
Established 1958 

SEPTEMBER UPDATE 

Annual General Meeting 

Thanks to the many that turned up on Sunday to support the AGM. A few changes due to the recently adopted 

new Constitution and unfortunately not a lot of support for taking on the Committee and Sub Committee roles. 

As a result of the AGM we have elected President – Campbell Palfrey, Secretary – Beth Kennelly, Treasurer 

– Mike Hodge and one Committee Member – Colin Mazengarb. Claire Gay has also been elected as the Social 

Convenor. This left the Club without a meeting quorum and unable to operate as usual. We are pleased to 

advise that Max Crowe has accepted an invitation to become Club Captain and a Committee Member and 

Tony Winch a Committee Member allowing things to progress more normally. 

Three Committee roles remain available, if you have an interest in taking on a role please contact one of the 

above.  

The incoming committee would like to thank those members who were on the outgoing committee, Lucy 

Devereux, (Secretary) Andrew Bourke, (Club Captain) John McKay, Max Crowe, Ken Allanby. For all their 

hard and dedicated work towards the club. A special mention to Colin Mazengarb standing down as President 

and Andrew Bourke standing down as Club Captain, both these gentlemen worked tirelessly in their roles to 

keep the club functioning. A big thank you to both Colin and Andrew your above and beyond approach was 

appreciated by all club members.   

Interclub Social Tennis 

The next 30+ Social Day is being hosted by the Domain Tennis Centre on Sunday the 17th of October. Starts 

at 10.00am, $15 pp includes BBQ lunch and free drink at the “Fyshe and Frogge” Bar.  

RSVP Beth 0448 278 415 

AYC (Interclub) Pennant 

 Good Luck to all members playing in the Spring AYC pennant. Teams as follows 

Div. X           Julian Williams, Max Crowe, Bryana McIlwain, Steve Mitchell 

Div. X          Tony Winch, Andrew Reeve, Dave Birch, Campbell Palfrey 

Div. 3          Mike Hodge, James Sugden, Tamara Arthur, Carolyn Unsworth 

Also, to the Club Members playing in Division One   
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Ladies Midweek Pennant 

The third pennant for the year gets underway on September 22nd, we have five players participating in the four 

non club Division 01 teams and two teams participating in the club-based Division 02 and 03 rosters. Good 

luck to all involved.  

Division 01 - Rae Mitchell, Debbie Easther, Kylie Cashion, Margie Hulme, Pip Nielson, Mirella Bywaters 

Division 02 - Gwenyth Spinks, Denise Scale, Claire Gay, Trish Giffard 

Division 03 - Elizabeth Kerrison, Janet Jeffery, Suzie Midson, Pam Gorringe 

Club Maintenance 

 As Spring is upon us and grass literally grows as we stand upon it a roster will be going up for weekly Spring 

 Lawn Mowing. Please help to keep our Club Costs down and put your name down for a turn. Great way to 

 get those daily steps up.  

Annual Subscriptions 

There has been a good response to the subscription renewal invitation, subs are now overdue and the 

access code to the courts and clubhouse will be updated on Sunday September 26th 

Those members that have their subs up to date will be emailed the new code. 

If you don’t have a notice, please contact us promptly. 

Entertainment Book 

The Entertainment Book is once again available, you may have seen the flyer up in the Clubhouse, $14.00 per 

subscription will come back to the Club. Go to www.entbook.com.au/2415s27 If you wish to purchase one. 

Make great Christmas Presents. 

COVID 19 

Please take the usual precautions when you are at the club (there is plenty of hand sanitizer available, social 

distancing protocols, etc.) 

 By law we need to use the Check in Tas app, you can expect to be reminded to Check In.  

If you don’t have a smart phone, please ask one of your mates to check you in when you arrive. The paper-

based check in remains, please include your phone number so you can be contacted in the case of a problem. 
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